TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD 
SPECIAL MEETING

MONDAY, AUGUST 21st, 2017

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Monday, August 21st, 2017.  Supervisor Norton called the meeting to order at approximately 7:08 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll call:

Joseph Norton – present



Mary Weinberger – present




Linda Eurich – present




Mark D’Agostino – absent




Ryan Orton – absent
TOWN HALL WINDOW BIDS: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to accept the bid from One Way Construction of West Hurley, NY to replace the Town Hall windows in the Board room, the Senior Room and the Ladies bathroom in the amount of $11,000.  Engineers Morris Associates had already looked over the bid and had worked with this company before.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – absent.
AMEND MOTION FOR NEW A.E.D.: The motion made at the August 10th meeting to purchase a new AED for the Town Hall for up to $1,325 was amended by a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to include pediatric pads for another $100.  The motion carried with the cost of a new AED to be “up to”  $1,425 with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – absent.
AMEND MOTION FOR HIGHWAY PICKUP TRUCK: The motion made at the May 11th Board meeting to purchase a new truck for the Highway department was amended due to problems with the Albany Dodge order and it has been canceled.  A new motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, to purchase a 2016 Dodge Ram 5500 from Robert Greene in Rock Hill, NY, in the amount of $70,649.20.  The supervisor mentioned that the cost of this truck was higher than the one from Albany Dodge as the Highway Supt. was planning on having other options added to the initial order.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – absent.
The supervisor distributed copies of an initial first draft of a solar energy law to the Board members present and asked them to read it over.


With no other business, a motion to adjourn at 7:15PM was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.

___________________________

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

